## Town of Goshen Select Board Meeting Minutes of Meeting March 9, 2020

Present: Bob Bell, Bruce Nadeau, Kevin Bevilacqua, Bea Jillette, Bonnie Belden, Cindy Rouillard The meeting came to order at 6:30 pm.

- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- The Select board signed a Current Use Application(A-10), Elderly Exempt Application (PA-29), Veterans Credit Application (PA-29), and the contract for Wilcox & Barton (the company that monitors the Transfer Station).
- The Select Board had a conference call with Kevin Dennis in regards to the Grange renovation. There was a discussion on the LCHIP grant changes they are requesting and the cost of the changes. Sandy Sonnichsen and Kevin are going to discuss the changes and cost with LCHIP to let them know the town cannot afford all the changes.
- Bea Jillette stated she heard that all the historical items upstairs in the grange would have to be removed when the wiring is installed. Bruce stated the items will remain in the grange and moved to the middle of the floor so the electricians can do their work.
  - Bea asked the Select Board about the 3<sup>rd</sup> safe the historical society is going to purchase with the historical society monies. She asked if the safe could be installed in the closet in the town office with the other 2 safes. The grange hall 2<sup>nd</sup> floor would not be able to hold the safe upstairs due to the weight. Bob made a motion to have the safe installed in the closet in the town office, Bruce 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. Voted unanimously.
- Bonnie Beldon, Trustee Chairperson for the library updated the Select board on the natural playground, walking trails and benches the Trustees want to have installed. No funds would come from the town. The monies would be used from bake sales, trust funds, Friends of the Library, and Bonnie will write grants. The playground would be built on library and town hall land. Bonnie passed out a safety handbook for public playgrounds. The first step would be walk to walk the sight with the planner at the cost \$500 which would be reimbursed if the playground is built. Bonnie will proceed with the sight walk

Bob made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:38 pm Bruce 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion.